Subject:

RE: 10th & Const. NE (was FW: pedestrian safety enroute to school

From: "Noble, Douglas (DDOT)" <douglas.noble@dc.gov>

Date: Wed, 02 Nov 2005 22:39:34 -0500

To: Cody Rice <cody.rice@verizon.net>

CC: "Delfs, Christopher (DDOT)" <Christopher.Delfs@dc.gov>, "Byrd, 

Clarissa (DDOT)" <clarissa.byrd@dc.gov>

Cody,

Budget news for the fiscal 2006 and 2007 is not good right now.  As I 

believe I mentioned in one of my earlier e-mails, the change in the energy tariff for street lighting and traffic signal power has created a significant adverse affect on this administration's programming of locally funded projects.  We have already postponed one $2.5 million streetlight project from 2005 to 2006.  We will only be able to program 

3 of 9 already designed local traffic signals in 2006 and that is because of the close out of multiple under spent purchase orders that we were able to cobble the money together.  We are still looking to make up almost $3.8M in projects we want to program versus the budget constraints in FY 2006.

So here is the goods news / bad news on the issue.  Bad news -- if 

things stay the way they are, the absolute earliest I would be willing commit to construction is Fall 2007 and there are already 6 traffic signals designed ahead of this one.  Good news - we will be updating the warrant analysis to see if federal funding would be possible.  We will be ranking the signals using local funds by crash history and

assigning priority accordingly.  And we were able to free up unspent 

earlier year dollars this year and we are aggressively pursuing this to find additional funding, plus we have had some success in negotiating swap of local funding sources between DDOT administrations.

I guess this would be considered a mixed message but it is where it 

stands right now.  Let's get thru the signal design process and the Capitol Hill Transportation Study.  I think we'll know more as they progress.  Stay tuned, I will be in touch as it progresses.

Take care,

Doug

